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ITEM NO. 69 
 

R108 AND R125 REALIGNMENT FEASIBILITY - AI098248 
 
 
Motion: Councillor D. Mulligan  
“That the Chief Executive investigate the feasibility of land acquisition required to 
realign the R108 and R125 junction on Rathbeale Road in order to improve visibility 
at this junction. 
 
Report: 
The realignment of the R108 and the R125 staggered junction is not a project 
currently on the Capital works program nor under consideration by the Planning and 
Strategic infrastructure Department. 
  
Land acquisition would be required to significantly improve sightlines in the current 
junction arrangement, and if not obtained through agreement would require a CPO 
application to ABP. 
 
The Operations Department is also not considering the carrying out of any works at 
the location.  No complaints of issues with sightlines or other issues at the junction 
have been received by the Operations Department. This would be a significant road 
realignment project and would require substantial funding for full design, planning 
and construction.  Given the planning and land acquisition/CPO requirements this is 
not something that could be delivered under the Operations Department 
Programme of Works. 
 
Source of Report:  Linda Lally, A/Senior Engineer, Transportation, Planning & Strategic Infrastructure 
  Karen Gallagher, Senior Engineer, Operations 


